Republic nt tbe iBblllppmts

Department of Education

REGION XI
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DIGOS CITY

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
CID-2023- 209

To : CID Chief
Public Schools District Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors in Mathematics
Elementary and Secondary Public and Private School Heads
Elementary and Secondary Public and Private School Teachers
All Others Concerned

Subject : LEARNING TOOLS AND EQUIPMENT (LTE) UTILIZATION SURVEY

Date : August 7, 2023

In reference to DM-CT-2023-213 dated July 19, 2023, entitled “Learning Tools
and Equipment (LTE) Utilization Survey,” this Office informs the field that the
Department of Education (DepEd), through the Bureau of Learning Resources (BLR),
will conduct a Learning Tools and Equipment (LTE) Survey for the non-print LTEs,
particularly the Science, Mathematics (LTE-SM) and Technical Vocational Livelihood
(LTE-TVL).

The survey aims to evaluate DepEd-provided LTEs in terms of their utilization
rate and relevance to the K to 12 Curriculum. It also seeks to understand the challenges
encountered by teachers in the use of LTEs for further improvement.

The respondents of this survey are DepEd teaching personnel from Grades 1 to
12 who are experienced in the use of LTE-SM and LTE-TVL. The survey will be
conducted virtually from August 1 to 15, 2023 through an online survey form which
could be accessed through this link: https://bit.lv/Ite-survey2023.

In view of the volume of LTE specializations, it is recommended that this survey
be accomplished using a desktop or laptop instead of mobile devices. BLR will use the
data collected from this survey to develop interventions that will improve the LTEs based
on the submitted proposals and recommendations.

For further queries and/or clarifications, please contact the Bureau of Learning
Resources Cebu (BLRC) Office through email at blr.cebu@deped.gov.ph and/or
telephone numbers: (032) 230-7939; (032) 230-7948.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is requested.

-

MELAN% STACIO, PhD, CESO VI
OIC - Schddls Division Superintendent
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MEMORANDUM
DM-CT-2023- 2(3
TO 3 Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendents
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned
FROM : GS;O. GO%ONG
Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaclb'p’%
SUBJECT : LEARNING TOOLS AND EQUIPMENT (LTE) UTILIZATION
SURVEY
DATE : July 19, 2023

The Department of Education (DepEd), through the Bureau of Learning Resources
(BLR), will conduct a Learning Tools and Equipment (LTE) Utilization Survey for
the non-print LTEs, particularly the Science, Mathematics (LTE-SM), and Technical
Vocational Livelihood (LTE-TVL).

This survey aims to evaluate DepEd-provided LTEs in terms of their utilization rate
and relevance to the K to 12 Curriculum. It also seeks to understand the challenges
encountered by teachers in the use of LTEs for further improvement.

The target respondents of this survey are DepEd teaching personnel from Grades
1 to 12 who are experienced in the use of LTE-SM and LTE-TVL. The survey will be
conducted virtually from August 1 to 15, 2023 through an online survey form which
could be accessed through this link: https:/ /bit.ly/Ilte-survey2023.

In view of the volume of LTE specializations, it is recommended that this survey be
accomplished using a desktop or laptop instead of mobile devices. BLR will use the
data collected from this survey to develop interventions that will improve the LTEs
based on the submitted proposals and recommendations.

For further queries and/or clarification, please contact the Bureau of Learning
Resources Cebu (BLRC) Office through email at blr.cebu@deped.gov.ph and/or
telephone numbers: (032) 230-7939; (032) 230-7948.

Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is requested.

Copy Furnished:

ATTY. REVSEE A. ESCOBEDO
Undersecretary for Operations

1/F Bonifacio Building, DepED Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City, Philippines
Direct Line: (632) 8633-7202/8687-4146 Fax: (632) 8631-5057
E-mail: puct@deped.gov.ph




